
Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB) Fact Sheet 

 Other Post Employment Benefits (OPEB) obligations  must be recognized by county 
boards of education in their annual financial statements. 

 By including OPEB costs in county board  financial statements, such  costs could make 
counties appear to be insolvent. 

 Most West Virginia school districts reported a deficit unreserved fund balance at June 
30, 2010 due to recording OPEB costs. 

 County board of education budgets include only those OPEB costs that are to be 
remitted during that fiscal year. 

 OPEB costs  reflect retiree health coverage provided through the conversion of unused 
sick leave and deeply discounted PEIA premiums for retirees. 

 In the past, modestly paid government workers, including teachers, were allowed to 
trade unused sick leave for retirement health care benefits through the Public 
Employees Insurance Agency. 

 Fifty of 55 counties have filed a lawsuit, saying they should not be obligated to 
contribute more to the West Virginia Retiree Health Benefit Trust Fund than the amount 
of funding they receive from the state to take care of OPEB costs. Grant, Mingo, 
Preston, Ohio, and Wayne counties are not part of the lawsuit. 

 The school boards involved in the suit also claim the state should be responsible for 
paying for the benefits it promised current and retired public employees. They also 
object to having to list as current debt what they don't or can't pay toward their "annual 
required contribution." 

 Meanwhile, county boards must show this cost in their financial statements, at least until 
the lawsuit is resolved or other action is taken by state lawmakers. 

 The accounting change was required by the Governmental Accounting Standard Board 
(GASB) Statement No. 45 and applies to all governmental entities nationwide.  

 Statement 45 generally requires that governmental employers account for and report 
the annual cost of post employment benefits and the outstanding obligations related to 
them in the same manner as pensions.  

 In the past, many governmental entities, including West Virginia schools, have only 
recorded the cost for pay-as-you-go funding for OPEB.  Now GASB requires 
governments to record the cost to fully fund the promised benefits.  GASB does not 
require governments to fund the OPEB but instead requires they quantify and report the 
obligation. 

 West Virginia law requires governments to remit only the pay-as-you-go amounts they 
are accustomed to paying.  However, GASB defines the amount to be recorded as a 
current liability as the contractually required contribution, which was defined by PEIA as 
the annual required contribution (ARC) for full funding of the benefits, a much greater 
amount. 


